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DRAFT ASSET MANAGEMENT PLAN


(Key Decision)


(In accordance with Paragraph 15(i) of the Overview and Scrutiny Procedure Rules, the Mayor has agreed that call‑in procedures should not be applied to this item)

Portfolio
Finance

Subject Matter
Pursuant to Minute EX.151/09 consideration was given to a report of the Head of Economy, Property and Tourism (DS.72/09) on the draft Asset Management Plan 2009/14.  He reminded Members that the Asset Management Plan had been updated from 2008 to reflect the key issues and changes affecting the Management Framework for the future use of the City's Property resources.  He also added that the Asset Plan set out information on  the overall performance of the asset base and how it was being used and reviewed.  

The Head of Economy, Property and Tourism added that the plan had been considered by the Resources Overview and Scrutiny Panel on 25 August 2009 and a copy of a Minute Extract from that meeting had been circulated.  

The Chairman of the Resources Overview and Scrutiny Panel outlined the concerns expressed by Members, particularly regarding progress on the ground, the lack of benchmarking information, and the poor condition of 75% of the non operational assets.  He noted that the Council's asset base was one of its key financial resources, with a rental income of around £5.8m per annum, commenting that it was unclear how improvement in performance would be achieved in that area.    

The Finance Portfolio Holder commented upon the need to recognise the enormity of the task.  The City Council has a very significant portfolio and careful consideration was being given to achieving a better return for the Council from those assets.  Whilst taking on board the observations expressed by the Resources Overview and Scrutiny Panel, he considered it more important that the correct decisions were taken as opposed to progressing the matter at speed.

The Economy Portfolio Holder added that it was not correct to say that 75% of the non operational assets were in disrepair, clarifying that the performance figure had been affected by a couple of buildings with large floor areas which were in poor repair.  Those issues would be addressed as soon as possible, subject to operational considerations.

Summary of options rejected
Nil

DECISION

1.
That the comments of the Resources Overview and Scrutiny Panel be received. 

2.
That the Asset Management Plan as attached to report DS.72/09 be referred to the meeting of the City Council on 15 September 2009 for adoption.

Reasons for Decision

To receive the comments of the Resources Overview and Scrutiny Panel on the draft Asset Management Plan 2009-14 prior to recommending the plan to Council for adoption.







